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Greetings! 

October has been a very busy month for the Institute for Regional
Conservation!  Here is a quick overview of what we've been up to so
far this fall.  As always, thank you for your continued support.
 
Sincerely,
Cara Abbott
Education and Outreach Coordinator
The Institute for Regional Conservation
 

IRC Happenings

The Applied Conservation Science program has been busy surveying the Delray Dunes as part of
a project for the City of Delray Beach. The surveys are being conducted in order to determine
exactly what floristic and faunistic species are currently living the restored dune habitat.  The final
data will be submitted to the City and used as a great example to other local cities on what levels of
biodiversity can be maintained on city land. IRC is honored to be based out of a city that makes
conservation and biodiversity such a priority.

http://visitor.r20.constantcontact.com/email.jsp?m=1116602485098


 
Above: IRC's Chief Executive Officer, Craig van der Heiden, surveying birds of the Delray Dunes.

On the west coast of Florida, IRC's Senior Biologist, Mike Barry, is continuing work at the Picayune
Strand State Forest.  Barry's work involves tracking vegetation shifts and the effects of sea level
rise on the Gulf Coast.  

Craig and Sandy Koi, our newest Research Associate, are continuing to survey butterflies at
Homestead Air Reserve Base and in Delray Beach.

 
Above: A Giant Swallowtail found during a survey at Homestead Air Reserve Base.

The Ecological Restoration Management program is making a difference on both private and
public lands in the Florida Keys, Broward County and at Hobe Sound.  IRC staff are working to fulfill
the requirements of Partners Grants in the Florida Keys where field biologist, Adriana Olavarria, is
engaging with private landowners to remove problematic invasive/exotic species and plant native
species.  Olavarria also ran a workday at the Boy Scout Camp in West Summerland Key to remove
exotics and teach volunteers how to identify exotic seedlings.

At Hobe Sound Natural Wildlife Refuge, IRC has started on another invasive species management
project that involves targeting over twenty invasive species found within 103 acres of the property. 



In Broward, IRC staff began invasive plant management targeting the vine commonly known as
spurgecreeper (Dalechampia scandens).  This invasive is unique because it has only recently
become naturalized and was first observed in Broward County in 2005.
  

 
Above: Photos of Dalechampia scandens on site.

The Regional Conservation Modeling program is continuing to prepare the Plants of Puerto Rico
floristic database that will launch in December.  IRC has also been updating our other databases
including Natives For Your Neighborhood and the Floristic Inventory of South Florida.  A new search
system was added to these sites so that you can now type in only part of a species common name
or scientific name to generate a list of possible species.  IRC has also added Sustainscape, Inc. as
a new partner to our Natives For Your Neighborhood page.  You can find their information on our
sponsorship page here.

IRC's Cheif Conservation Strategist, George Gann, just returned from Beijing, China where he
participated in the 1st World Forum on Ecosystem Governance.  Gann was one of about 150 top
conservation biologists from around the world to be a part of this event hosted by the IUCN
Commission on Ecosystem Management and the Chinese State Forestry Administration.  This is a
very exciting time for IRC!  For more information on the forum, click here and stay tuned as we will
post more details on our website and next newsletter.

The Education and Outreach program is developing a variety of upcoming volunteer opportunities.
Recently, Cara Abbott participated in a Green Education Fair held at the Air Base K-8 Center in
Homestead, Florida. At the event, Abbott promoted IRC and discussed how to use Natives For Your
Neighborhood with students and parents.

  
Above: Cara Abbott representing IRC at the Green Education Fair at Air Base K-8 Center.

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuAZIBjjMcZAunlYn9dIiG5pepHN4IUmMkkpqtVmrvRIFeWVz2xJLbQfFAsV4buuceYcwAljq-IWDyuvy5I_MtVNFv5ymZjJcAWyLnP6nUEuEjIoZF6hTlQKyUkX6EZe75AvpvEIFZ3K0v9z8eWyQIRY7XFo016Nvpi5TM1wLU8IX&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuKk3ib2DpWyaLBgL-wwFlq3s3pbYMz3sSTuEZktkGYSqTvkm3pBlBTaUkS90DAxcFK-NeYXKjSECk9tOjknQgc4tx8vGWDOK1ysILjmzkAtWm-cpK3iUT9u6TFCZx6gNP9SgqdJojTXT43ZQEyz18oez9GDq7VjnItR-SqqudgQNtJmFUJasdt2JmSHSkY5OY7YFowe8iMPoEe4df0qXaH2VvOTOd7MWwUx_Hc0eu-t_&c=&ch=


IRC in the News

IRC Plays Key Role in "Endangered" Listing of the Florida bristle fern. The U.S. Fish and Wildlife
Service is listing the Florida bristle fern (Trichomanes punctatum subsp. floridanum) as "endangered" under
the Endangered Species Act. The fern has been a candidate for federal listing as endangered since
November 2009. The official announcement was published in the Federal Register on October 6, 2015 and
can be accessed on the species profile page here.

Above: Spores of the Florida bristle fern (Trichomanes punctatum subsp. floridanum).  
Photo Credit: James Johnson.

IRC's Craig van der Heiden and George Gann have played a critical role in providing the ranking materials
including the historic distribution and specific habitat requirements that contributed to this listing. In the
Final Ruling released by FWS, IRC's work is acknowledged and Craig van der Heiden's reports are
repeatedly referenced and cited throughout. IRC has spent more than a decade looking for this endemic
fern in Everglades National Park and more recently in the Withalochoochee State Forest. For additional
pictures and information on the Florida bristle fern, check out the plant page in our FISF website here.

Above: IRC's CEO, Craig van der Heiden, working with the Florida bristle fern (Trichomanes punctatum
subsp. floridanum).  Photo Credit: James Johnson.

IRC's Natives For Your Neighborhood Featured in Local Newspapers.  In October alone, IRC's free
online tool, Natives For Your Neighborhood, was featured as a story in the Delray Forum, Boynton Beach
Forum, Community Forum, and Coastal Star.  We are honored to have received this level of coverage and
are hopeful that the articles inspired some of our South Florida natives to begin making native planting a
priority.

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuKk3ib2DpWyasmUG4O8nDVtQ6mMqJ3xGs3-UOeEbs13FJKeEv2r4gD9gaZjN41HB5qUAMB2EpeBEE6M2vSW8FyPSLiwQxtYNX1jwErTI8N-45WPsCy34INneqOCEE2wSQIJzNEzwBT_hDnRaf84I8RSvcILzRQRfBreiF5EIZOGVpDc8UUxDSVfhv_KuBFoIiqd1jQAxvO3c&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuHufDW2XXvNoAdFtoFaNogWN_l6mN772MwSJoqH_tORlZHMOeVTVhImMZWScLWhsugH8AwRuTZ9HRTEBs0Me96Xju6D7qK3wGd3phm-9SM2yTO2jUCo1mGr6FzfwIJ8HIZdOjmb6YiHjSYG0O9xDFY3Me5VBXNGh5yiTmNH9ssFq7aqx_MUavfNe75MRFu_tysGy-ApDKh4fVAfwRFF7noA=&c=&ch=


Above: A portion of the news article featuring Natives For Your Neighborhood in the Coastal Star.

IRC Contributes to Proposed Listing of Four South Florida Plants. The Big Pine partridge pea
(Chamaecrista lineata keyensis), wedge spurge (Chamaesyce deltoidea  serpyllum) and sand flax (Linum
arenicola) are being proposed for endangered status while Blodgett's silverbush (Argythamnia blodgettii) is
being proposed for threatened status.  IRC has previously worked with all of these plants and has spent
extensive time with the sand flax in particular.  Critical habitat designations are being considered for each
of these plants, and will be proposed later.



Top Left: Big Pine partridge pea (Chamaecrista lineata keyensis).
Top Right: Wedge spurge (Chamaesyce deltoidea serpyllum) 

Bottom Left: Sand flax (Linum arenicola)
Bottom Right: Blodgett's silverbush (Argythamnia blodgettii)

IRC Particpates in Global Study That Finds 1/3 of Cacti to be Threatened. George Gann was among the
team of scientists that participated in an IUCN-led global Cactaceae assessment.  The results of this
assessment were published in the prestigious journal, Nature Plants, earlier this month.  The study found
that cacti are the 5th most threatened group of organisms assessed to date, following cycads, amphibians,
conifers and warm-water reef building corals, with 31% of the Cactaceae threatened with global extinction.
Threats include illegal collecting for the horticulture trade, land conversion for agriculture and residential
development, and mining.  In the Florida Keys, endemic cacti Opuntia abjecta and Opuntia ochrocentra are
also threatened by rising sea levels.  
 

Left: Jumping cactus (Opuntia abjecta)
Right: Bullsuckers (Opuntia ochrocentra)

The Global Strategy for Plant Conservation targets call for a conservation assessment of all or the worlds
plants by 2020, which the global cactus assessment shows is feasible. IRC intends to continue playing a
role in this key world conservation effort.

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuKk3ib2DpWyagKjP2uTNMB7Q2rqR-eFvYAyxFSx1NbxKNLWwSPI6-BioKoeovWg15r7_jV47mIvHi8Ojk7NvOi-P_3eKETgtZfbPgL--stf7EI2QpJ933qsg-I2tq6sQ5PJlLj5hKfRnI-zij0K3LnQDFds2J2RzHLoN3h3WC7JLnSh_rAHqB7MPDTnPs_2uUuPmbFHyGQ_yfcmOJFLefIs=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuKk3ib2DpWyaIyQLlH-qHJChwnhD1bP2rEi0106rcu7mv2uoAX8Nzx8G6Y_NEWiB9BkkNhDTHxTy5EI7aaA2kIkkpsDNXWUOpIijl3C0hcpC2U6dnwF7KuZPgjoxmtvXgFuBDLguGVW0dJCuTTMKbVQV6249K7N2ylWG_SdiGptSNlTm0aAqx6FCBOW04uWYaPlI7M1677s0Nt2d7lmm9cY=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuKk3ib2DpWya54hWhrKxOeeXdKr-xx-vHr91Xe1pQyJeM3rwIcSQy6y-t-4jifXRKkCoiVlxSNIfxQshJ5ijKaM2_EC_tON3_0ocQjbpMAIUWrbCIEXNmgkP8FPdoVDPFWLQx0Ao5KImGFnAxPAAgpRkwdktfFG-qzDRfDafqHm01xIlHFp-gUSo3xVhsrkI2zR0zGKCLMjb5plf1a8cCTA=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuKk3ib2DpWyaAKZ95ICXOeaqFzcBHUokxTGysGYSD-bdTBkQ8xgH8ivkBxWlnKOpOtnz6f9KLaN6dcHRACKrFlWUqOzTvsBooSlW3QxVwZF70DH9qheFfQN9mUEBXO-qea4DYS4QHx2aLMlsoUyD2bdKImXNBt7hzRHHm8X-RgmFv1rmG_mfnj1DtQ13tBySSKhO7v_0tvoSIGsalTbCETM=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuKk3ib2DpWyawsTNOZwbO_t-doud3D8yRkY_nOaKcblu_T3rPAcnD3ZGanBo8qbnvAZMfBXGF6wUr1XTwqHrzJb1Nk2sseLi4qOTiutpdeifX3D5WHdBCh4qOEZiJTsGnj3DJcZfzan_rqK2ZN1BoHwdt-G_MEqFpX2obYzVGraZWO9cWogEZiHVTOQnY6lx2Yy0Km672n0R83nPGsrj6xo=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuKk3ib2DpWyaCuSGHKfyj7OaD1sk54vOkKIuLZTLKcuwaNyk52qDiR2oj1LC-vdOhgjQflgJdaZD4sRzQoekBOm73VFmtwXQp8O3YoF70R1E9t55hAIgfK4PhHQtcgvH_Fs4iTPyH1Irb09SHweSiQD6Vr2MKhHi1Xsg7fSUphVebcodRTwAaWniAT9xBH4EZskztiAjd3vwLt2hY6018Yc=&c=&ch=


Upcoming Events
Fairchild Tropical Botanic Garden Ramble -- November 13-15, 2015
 
Volunteer Delray -- 5:00 -7:00 pm Friday, November 20, 2015 at Delray Beach Center for the
Arts Old School Square Pavilion

Exotic Species Workshop in Key West -- 9:00 am to 1:00 pm on Saturday, December 5,
2015 at Key West Tropical Forest & Botanical Garden

 

Want More Updates Like This?

Check our website for up to date news from IRC: www.regionalconservation.org

Like our Facebook page for updates on IRC and information on various conservation-based events
near you: www.facebook.com/regionalconservation

 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuDH_SoN5ccPcgnSDICW7iFJKi9jd5KFi7Qnleh2DlFoubvvHOqk5AryhvaGVULfCdIsmD3_-icUUVlPp-X3TunN4N7Xsx7ITjD1NXcdd45X71VOHiknMqw-FiE7QOtEs_Q==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuL8YOIoYuxdoBGIgVMKd_X3aPL_9tVb2q1GnayDtI3jbuaLhey3Jq4bMo0TZ4vCFogjXyO0_kK5B8EFiKbZai5-riHoUyUAwBQ19EBi3jJteWslkL2T7btG4h6hEen0SiJ2qM2phR-r4Os072nY4uSg=&c=&ch=

